NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

March 17, 2009 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Deborah Hill, Christopher Mickle, Burton Bryan, Gregg McBride, Kathryn Mudgett, David Osborne

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Additions: Abigail Hardy added a short discussion on upcoming Bound Brook dam inspection.

Motion: David Osborne moved to accept the agenda with the addition of the Bound Brook Dam inspection discussion.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett


In Favor: all


Opposed: none

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

7:45: John Hornstra-Farming on Jacob’s Farm 

Presenting: John Hornstra

Discussion: John Hornstra said that he was invited to come and field some questions. John Hornstra plans to hay the fields.  He has recently added turkey manure from Bongi’s Turkey Farm to the fields on the pond side. There is a significant problem with geese droppings. On the pond site he put $3k into it and hasn’t gotten any hay off it due to the geese droppings and with geese eating the crops. 

There will have to be some sort of solution for the pond side. Suggestions includede providing black swans, which are said to get rid of the geese.  John Hornstra was told that Jacob’s Pond is not a water supply for the town. It’s very limited as to what can be done about the geese. Abigail Hardy said that the section along Jacob’s Pond has been cut and the clippings had been left. David said that the manure runoff concern is for weeds in the pond not for a town water supply. Gregg McBride suggested turkey manure to keep geese off the land. David asked if some money for lime can be helpful? John Hornstra said that he would love some help with the cost of the lime. John Hornstra said that if he can get control of the geese, the field can be grown. John Hornstra said that a herbicide is the only way to keep the weeds off the wall. Round-Up was suggested. The other field, they will seed back to hay. You can grow cow corn and use a Round-Up; you are killing off old weeds. John Hornstra said that they’ve limed Osborne’s field two times and it’s a nice piece of land with no rocks. Jacob’s Farm is full of rocks. 

8:00: Allen Thomson-Farming Donovan Fields

Presenting: Allen Thomson said that he didn’t have any new information for the Commission. Donovan field is doing fine. He uses it to crow corn for cows. Gregg McBride asked Mr. Thomson if there was anything that he needed from the Commission. Allen Thomson’s response was “No”.  Gregg McBride asked how the walls are. Allen Thomson said that they should have been hit with a herbicide before.  Gregg McBride said that a walking path is being proposed through the property. Gregg McBride asked about the Barstow Fields, would he be interested in maintaining the fields. Allen Thomson would be happy to tackle the field twice a year. Barstow Field and the triangular field need to be done. Allen said that he can deck the triangular field.

8:30: Luke Lambert - Bee Keeper

Presenting:

Discussion:

Didn’t show up for the meeting.

PUBLIC HEARING

33 Barstow Avenue / SE52-922 / Pool & Deck                                                                Abbrev. NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Ronald Brodeur / Representative: David Hobaica, Easton Pool & Spa 

Representative withdrew application per the Applicant (letter received)

50 Brantwood Road / NCC # 4(09) / Pump & fill cesspool, Install 1500-gallon septic tank     RDA

Applicant: Roger Cluff / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting, LLC 

Presenting: Kevin Grady of Grady Consulting, LLC

Discussion: for the proposed pumping and filling of the septic tank (septic repair). Mr. Grady showed the Commission a plot plan of the property. They will squeeze in a single 5 fuser trench in the front of the property. They are proposing a silt sock outside the 50’ buffer zone.

Abigail Hardy visited the site and the wetland line looked good. There is a lot of trash beyond the wooden fence. Abigail Hardy will investigate this, based on the owner of the property. If it is theirs, we will ask if they would remove the trash. Abigail Hardy said that the septic system repair and upgrade is the same size. Abigail Hardy would like to see the fencing removed. Mr. Grady suggested having Abigail Hardy write a letter for the trash.

Motion: Gregg McBride moved to issue a negative determination.

Second: Deborah Hill 



In Favor:
all
Opposed: none
Adoption of Revised Fee Schedule / Norwell Conservation Wetlands Protection Bylaw 

Norwell Conservation Commission 

Abigail Hardy presented a revised fee schedule based on a format used by Hanover and asked that a vote be taken for the acceptance of this schedule. Abigail Hardy said that she used the older format because its a friendlier format. Hanover has a work sheet where all categories can be listed. Deborah Hill said that she likes the format better than the other one. 

Motion: Gregg McBride moved to accept the adoption of the revised fee schedule.

Second: David Osborne


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

50 Brantwood Road / NCC # 4(09) / Install 1500-gallon septic tank                       Det. of Applicability 

voted after hearing

DISCUSSIONS
Bylaw Regulation Revisions 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that she went to a conference on vernal pools on Saturday. She discussed information with a participant that stated 100’ is not enough buffer zone for vernal pools. The person she spoke with will be sending her information on these studies. Burton Bryan said that the wood frogs spend their whole lives outside of the pool and use the pool for breeding. Deborah Hill asked if other towns had attempted to change the distance from 100’? Abigail Hardy said that no one mentioned it. Gregg McBride said that it was a hard sell for trying to go beyond the 100’. Christopher Mickle mentioned the changes on the regulations revisions. Gregg McBride asked Abigail Hardy to discuss the changes. Abigail Hardy said that on the second page…………………… next would be page 7 (land under inland water bodies and waterways) discussed changing the description for streams. Gregg McBride said that it is defined under CMR  10.04 and it should be noted. Deborah Hill said that 10.04 are the brief definitions and 10.06 are the elaborated definitions.  Abigail Hardy said that the next change is on page 12. Christopher Mickle asked if there are any other suggestions. Abigail Hardy said that she’d like to wait for the vernal pool information. Deborah Hill said that she thinks it looks fine. Deborah Hill said that we can accept it as is and look at the vernal pool later on. Gregg McBride liked the fact that the jurisdictional area information is separated and not put under one paragraph since it’s easier to read. David Osborne suggested sending Abigail Hardy changes in writing as to what changes are being suggested. Abigail Hardy will review it further and discuss at the next meeting.

Collaborative Sign meeting 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that the Pathways Committee has chosen to handle their signage. Christopher Mickle would like to nominate David Osborne to be the choice to do the signs for the Conversation Commission. Gregg McBride said that the CPC is able to pay for signage and they want to decide on what’s used. David Osborne said that he had asked for quotes for some of the older signs to be changed and he feels that the goal is to have uniformity with the signs. Trailhead sign on Prospect Street; it must be multi-colored to rely the necessary information. There need to be different signs for different purposes and the aim is to keep the style consistent. 

There are four committees that need to be involved: the Pathways Committee, the Historical Commission, the Community Preservation Committee, and the Conservation Commission.

Motion: Deborah Hill moved to nominate David Osborne to represent the Conservation Commission on any signage.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett 

 In Favor:


Opposed:

Simon Hill comment letter 

Discussion: Due on April 1, 2009. Abigail Hardy said that Lois Barbour needs this ASAP. There is a chance this hearing will be closed by April 1st.  This is the last time for the commission to comment on the work. Natural Heritage is currently considering designating the site as Priority and Estimated Habitat . Despite the fact that the Commission had asked that the 50’ buffer zone be shown on the plans they did not. She added the line on the plan. Abigail Hardy said that area that she’s most concerned about is on sheet 15. the area of impact is solid road. Deborah Hill asked if there was a replication area. Abigail Hardy answered that they have not done replication. Tom Houston is pushing to have everything taken out of the 50’ area. Gregg McBride said that they are going forward with this to go before the ZBA and they will then come back. Abigail Hardy feels that the work will definitely alter the wetlands. Abigail Hardy said that the landscape plan is insufficient because it doesn’t show symbols for where the plants will be located. David Osborne said that Abigail Hardy can write a letter. Christopher Mickle said to go through the list. Best case scenario would be to move buildings outside the 100’ buffer zone. Bullet 6 – vernal pool review – Abigail Hardy said that it’s been discussed with Art, and she has no idea if there are vernal pools there. People have sent in reports of  box turtles and if there are box turtles here, it should be noted. The turtles (three) have been found in the last year and it has been filed. Gregg McBride said that the constructability of working on steep slopes next to a wetland should be mentioned. 

Deborah Hill said that no mitigation is being offered on the wetland side. Christopher Mickle highlighted the comments: the applicant has not filed an NOI and this should be done. There is no buffer area. No mitigation. Ask that they quantify this. Deborah Hill said that the ZBA should see how much land will be altered near the wetland. Review the storm water maintenance plan. Abigail Hardy said that there will be another supplemental letter from Tom Houston pointing out major revisions in the plan. Abigail Hardy said that there should be nothing in the 50’ and that it should be constructed without impact in the wetland area. Abigail Hardy said that if there is anything to add, please let her know. Christopher Mickle asked that Abigail Hardy make changes based on the changes discussed

Motion: David Osborne moved to instruct Abigail Hardy to issue a letter to Lois Barbour with comments discussed tonight. The commission will have a chance to review this and  submit before the next meeting.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett


In Favor:
all

Opposed: none

DEP Restoration Grant opportunities 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that this is information for the members to take home and review these grant opportunities. There are four documents and one is the beginning of June and one is due very soon. Projects that are watershed based, native shellfish, things that help multiple species. Tom Sexton had sent an e-mail to Gregg McBride and asked if the commission would like him to put together a grant proposal. Deborah Hill said that we need to come up with a project first and it appears to be three different grants. Gregg McBride asked if it could be tributaries to the north river. Christopher Mickle said that there are national oceanographic grants. Deborah Hill said that one is habitat restoration. Christopher Mickle said that there are assessments of land use activities. Abigail Hardy asked if everyone would please review the paperwork and comment. There is a lot of federal money going into this and it would be worthwhile. David said that the pathways commission has just spent $3k on researching grant opportunities. Gregg McBride suggested that Abigail Hardy talk to Tom Sexton directly and it may be something that CPC can pay for out of their administrative funds. 

Motion:

Second:



In Favor:


Opposed:

Jacob’s Farm wall cutting

Discussion: on tape.

Motion:

Second:



In Favor:


Opposed:

Jacob’ Farm Estates update

Discussion: section of tape from Gregg McBride. We voted to get the pond cleaned by town funds. Deborah Hill said that in the town meeting notes, it was up to the Commission to see how it will be paid. Gregg McBride said that this would not have been so confusing if town counsel and Roger Hughes had put in writing what was done.  Deborah Hill asked Abigail Hardy about the status of consultant? Abigail Hardy said that Roger Hughes has not yet gotten back to her. 

Bound Brook Dam:

Burton Bryan said that the state said in November that the report needs to be in by December 1st. Gregg McBride said that it depends on the dam. Christopher Mickle is in favor of getting involved so that we have a say if any dam blocks are erected to take water for other towns.

Motion: Gregg McBride moved to co-sponsor the paperwork on dam safety.

Second: Deborah Hill

In Favor: All 






Opposed: None

Bylaw adoption process review

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that this is in response to an e-mail from the town of Randolph to see if any non-zoning bylaws have been implemented. It’s basically issues before implementing and issues after implementing. Deborah Hill said that the MACC bylaws are a good starting template. Gregg McBride suggested telling them that it takes some outreach to other boards (Selectmen and Advisory Boards) to get their support. Deborah Hill said to write the regulations that go along with the accompanying bylaws so that would allow them to tweak the regulations without going before the town boards.

Motion:

Second:



In Favor:


Opposed:

Turner’s Way Lot 1 Minor Modification 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that the owner looked at the plan and said that they cannot have another retaining wall. They have used the same footprint; they’ve changed the topography and will not be putting a retaining wall in the back. Removal of the pool, changing the retaining walls to provide a more natural environment and changing the topography. The shape of the shaded area on property map has changed to be planted with conservation mix (it’s slightly more narrow) Gregg McBride said that it seems much better.

Motion: Gregg McBride moved to approve the minor modification on 3/16/09 (third revision) plan.

Second: David Osborne

In Favor:  All


Opposed:

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

Highway Barn Soil Report

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that the report has been e-mailed to the members. The report was received Thursday and she would like to have some additional time to review and do some work pertaining to the report. David Osborne said that the idea was to remove the hill and they need to decide what to do with the soil. Gregg McBride said that now they should be able to determine where they can take it and how much it will cost. Christopher Mickle said that Paul Foulsham
Motion:

Second:



In Favor:


Opposed:

Planting Plans for existing EO’s

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that there is a spread sheet in the folders for the commission members. Gregg McBride said that at least ½ of these are five years old. Christopher Mickle said to send the spread sheet electronically. Deborah Hill said that Mr. Eldereenie, on grove street, didn’t do what he is to do. Abigail Hardy said that she’s had a complaint about Mr. Lamparelli. 

:Christopher Mickle said that Tara Drive lot 9 is done. Green street lots 2 & 3 should be looked at. Deborah Hill said that 71 prospect street hasn’t done what was suggested. Christopher Mickle said to send the spread sheet electronically and have everyone put information on the lists as to what should be done. 

Judge’s Hill truck in wetland

Discussion: Gregg McBride  said that it’s the Nature Conservancy land. Abigail Hardy said that the road is completely destroyed. Deborah Hill said that she had seen the chain taken down and the land used for snow mobiles. It  needs to be researched to see if it is in fact national grid. Abigail Hardy will visit the site and send a letter  to the abutters.
Motion:

Second:



In Favor:


Opposed:

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

    1.    Bills: WB Mason, Northern Oak (last bill) and Nationalgrid. 

Motion: David Osborne moved to pay the bills.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes: 1/20/09

Motion:  Gregg McBride moved to approve the minutes.

Second:  David Osborne

In Favor: All


Opposed: None

Motion: David Osborne moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:40pm.

Second: Deborah Hill 

In Favor: All



Opposed: None
I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on October 5, 2010.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman

Norwell Conservation Commission Meeting

March 17, 2009

Prepared by: Debra Kruk


